
 
NORTHEAST FLORIDA REGIONAL COUNCIL  

Personnel, Budget & Finance Committee  
September 7, 2023 

 MINUTES 
 
A hybrid meeting of the Personnel, Budget & Finance Committee was held on Thursday, September 7, 
2023, at 9:00 a.m. via Zoom.  Chair Register called the meeting to order with the following members 
present:   
 
Members: Larry Harvey, Jim Renninger, Darryl Register, David Sullivan, and Christian 

Whitehurst 
 
Excused: James Bennett, John Martin  

 
Staff:  Elizabeth Payne, Eric Anderson, Donna Starling, Tyler Nolen, and Sheron Forde 
 
 

Invitation to Speak 
 
Chair Register announced that the public is welcome to speak on any item that is brought before the 
Committee.     
 

* Approval of Minutes 

Chair Register called for a motion on the June 1, 2023 Meeting Minutes.  Commissioner 
Harvey moved approval of the June 1, 2023 Meeting Minutes; seconded by Commissioner 
Sullivan.  Motion carried. 
 

* July 2023 Financial Report 

Ms. Starling reported that the Council posted a net income of $11,457 for the month of July, with a 
year-to-date net income of $86,500.  She informed the Members that the audit will begin at the end 
of September. 
 
Chair Register called for a motion.  President Whitehurst moved approval of the July 2023 
Financial Report for Board consideration; seconded by Commissioner Harvey.  Motion 
carried.   

* CEO Contract Renewal 

Mr. Register stated that the CEO’s evaluation results were reviewed by the Executive Committee at 
their August meeting.  He provided a brief overview of the evaluation, which resulted in a very good 
evaluation. A brief discussion followed on the evaluation results. 
 
Chair Register reminded the Members that the CEO’s contract is for a three year term, which 
expires this year.  The Executive Committee asked that a review of the other nine (9) Regional 
Planning Councils’ Executive Directors salary and compensation be completed in contrast to Ms. 
Payne’s salary.  The findings would then be provided to the President, who was tasked with 
negotiating the new contract with Ms. Payne.  The findings showed that Ms. Payne was near the 
bottom of the 10 Regional Councils in compensation.  Chair Register provided a summary of the 
proposed new contract, which includes a nine percent (9%) salary increase, bringing her base salary 
to $136,000.  Additionally, to cover 100% of her health insurance; approximately $4,800 per year.   




